
 
Lawrence and Kim Makaseff 

 
 
 
July 24, 2019 
 
Chair of Traffic Safety Committee   
4949 Canada Way Burnaby B.C. 
 
Attention: Joe Keithley - Counsellor, Mayor Mike Hurley, Doug Louie - Assistant Director 
of Engineering, Kate OConnell - City Clerk  
 
We are respectfully submitting the enclosed petition on behalf of concerned citizens in 
our south Burnaby neighbourhood.  We believe there is a great need for a Pedestrian 
Activated Flashing Warning Light and Crosswalk at the intersection of Portland St. and 
Gilley Ave. similar to the ones located at Gilley Ave. and Beresford St. and in front of 
Burnaby South Secondary School on Rumble St. 
 
This is a crossing used by the students and Teachers from Clinton Elementary School 
who’s Parent Advisory Council has also voiced concern and sent a letter to your 
office.  There are many other people in the neighbourhood who use this crossing as it is 
a direct route to Ron McLean Park, Edmonds Skytrain Station and to Royal Oak in the 
other direction. 
 
Our group of neighbours has submitted copies of this petition to you via email but we 
would like to give this original petition to you in person. 
 
We look forward to the Traffic Safety Committee Meeting on September 4th, 2019 and 
appearing as a delegation. Lawrence and Kim Makaseff, David Sutherland are the 
representatives who will be speaking. 
 
Thank you and looking forward to your reply. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
Lawrence and Kim Makaseff 
 


